CONFIDENTIAL Foreign and Commonwealth Office London SW1A 2AH 6 June 1990 Dear Charles. Prime Minister's Visit to Moscow: Soviet support for Prime Minister's ideas about Development of the CSCE You may have seen PCO telno 988 to Moscow reporting Mr Zamyatin's call on John Weston when he handed over a message from Mr Shevardnadze about European architecture, and when John Weston noted the absence from the message of any reference to the ideas for the development of the CSCE which the Prime Minister included in her Königswinter speech on 29 March. You ought to know that the Russians have supported the ideas put forward by the Prime Minister. In a speech which Mr Shevardnadze himself gave on 10 April, during the Foreign Secretary's visit to Moscow, he included the sentence: "We support the ideas formulated by Prime Minister Thatcher on March 29." (R H T Gozney) Private Secretary C D Powell Esq 10 Downing Street

CONFIDENTIAL